Minutes of the EXL Collaboration Board meeting

Bucharest, Thursday, October 20, 2011

Present: P. Egelhof, N. Kalantar, Th. Kröll, H. Weick, C. Scheidenberger, T. Nilsson, O. Kiselev, J. Rodrigez Vignote, M. von Schmid, M.A. Najafi, E. Maev, R. Gernhäuser, C. Rigollet

1) Welcome

The meeting started at 18:40 and ended at 19:30. Only the most pressing issues were addressed due to a lack of time. 

2) Minutes of the last meeting

No changes or discussions on the minutes.

3) News from FAIR

Already announced in the plenary meeting.
4) News from the technical board
The main EXL activities at present focus on the Silicon WG and the active target WG. Moreover, there is a common TDR with the GSI Atomic Physics group regarding the ring targets, and P. Egelhof has been invited to write a contribution regarding EXL’s requirements.

Because of the delay in the construction of the NESR, several options have been discussed as to where the EXL setup could be located (see point 6). The EXL TDR will have to be adjusted to the ring infrastructure it will be placed in. 


5) Proposals for beam time

It is unanimously recognised that the EXL physics programme should start as soon as possible. Our plans are to use the allocated beam time in the last quarter of 2012. This gives us time to finish the R&D on detectors and electronics, install the EXL chamber in the ESR, as well as the multiple pockets needed for the experiments. We also want to couple several EXL-type experiments in one block to increase efficiency. The GSI Atomic Physics group is aware of our need to install the EXL chamber in the ring and has no objection, as their high-priority experiment is planned in the spring of 2012. 

6) Planning of EXL in connection with the latest developments
The most pressing issue we discussed was the possibility of doing ring physics in the first phase of FAIR, without the NESR. Two possibilities have emerged: 

· Construction of a beam line from the RESR to the ESR, which has the advantage of being able to place FLAIR in Cave C and use the existing infrastructure. However, the cost may be too high.

· The second option would be to place both Atomic Physics and EXL on the HESR in separate locations. The main requirement from our side is that a straight section of the ring should be used for EXL. A list of requirements was sent to Markus Steck to assess the feasibility of such a scheme. Of utmost importance are the effective luminosity in the HESR, the stacking possibility and the space requirements for EXL.


7) Any other business
None.
